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NOTE FROM THE EDITOR:

Welcome to spring in the capital district - our mix of hot, cold, dry and wet.  Hope you enjoy one of the above.  We are thankful for a great Chinese Culture Day and looking forward to the 7-ups potluck and Pyramid Lake Weekend. This year Pyramid Lake is the weekend after school ends maybe making it easier for some of you to attend.  Hope to see you there. 









Ann Lapinski
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MUSEUM REVIEW by Ann Lapinski

Instead of a book review, I thought I would share our thoughts about a trip to MassMoca in North Adams Massachusetts.  The main exhibit is done by an artist named Huang Yong Ping. He was born in China and is living in France. His exhibit deals with issues related to rapidly changing lines that demarcate East from West, tradition from modernity. House of Oracles, the first-ever retrospective of his work, opened March 18 at MASS MoCA (the exhibition's only East coast venue). The exhibition muses on history, cultural identity, and globalization through 40 surprising - and sometimes jaw dropping - works ranging from a gladiatorial arena for insects to a 20-ton sand castle to a full-size airplane fuselage.


My 12 and 14 year old both loved the exhibit - an interesting combination of sculpture, drawing and things hard to describe. (Mom and Dad liked it too.)  There was an Asian component to most of the pieces.  I would think that even younger kids would find it fun.  If you want more info, you can look at the website at:  www.massmoca.org.  Admission is $10 for adults and $5 for kids.  There’s a great gift shop and nice café too.  From Guilderland it took about and hour and a half to get there.  The exhibit will be at the museum until 2007 so you have plenty to time to go see it.

RECENT EVENTS
Chinese Culture Day

Here are some comments from the e-group:

We really enjoyed Chinese Culture Day. Our daughter (age 4) wanted to know if she could go again, not next year...but NEXT WEEK! We spent just the morning and enjoyed all the activities we did. Thanks to those who put the whole thing together. It really was a nice program! 

Beth Everett


Yes, our family also enjoyed Chinese Cultural Day. Spending time with Grace Lin was wonderful. My oldest daughter loved the scroll painting and crafts.I am wondering if we can get the directions for making the paper hats. My older kids didn't get to make them, and they looked adorable!Also, our family would enjoy ways to incorporate easy Chinese conversation into the day. Besides saying, ni hao to everyone, maybe we could work on other phrases, like what's your name, etc. I know some of us are taking some Chinese, and being together would be a great opportunity to practice.

Xie! Xie! 

Tina Lee, Jon, Christopher, Sydney & Grace Lemelin
We enjoyed the day too.  Thanks to Val Falco and all who worked so hard on the day!







Ann Lapinski


ANNOUNCING THE CREATION OF ADOPTIVE FAMILIES OF THE CAPITAL REGION, INC. 

The group was formed through the merger of Adoptive Families Coalition and International Adoptive Families. By merging our groups we have created a more diverse and more robust organization. We are still looking to fill a few key positions including our Asian Coordinator. This individual would be responsible for providing cultural information for our quarterly newsletters, acting as a point person for questions from members and also being a liaison with Camp Mu Ji Gae and Chinese Culture Day. If you are interested, please contact Heather Bankoski at heatherb@nycap.rr.com or 518-286-2441, The new contact information for Adoptive Families of the Capital Region, Inc. is: AFCR, P.O. Box 656 , Wynantskill, NY 12198.  518-448-5295

RECIPE

SPRING ASPARAGUS
Since I could not seem to come up with a good Asian recipe, I decided to share my simply recipe for asparagus:

1 pound asparagus, cleaned and ends trimmed

1 large clove garlic

2 tsp. olive oil

salt to taste

Toss the asparagus with the oil. Press garlic with a garlic press and add to asparagus.  Lay asparagus on a cookie sheet and roast for 15-20 minutes at 375 degrees.  As an alternative, you can cook the asparagus on your grill while cooking other items. Add salt to taste after the asparagus is cooked.  We very much prefer this cooking method to steaming or boiling. Hope you like it too. 
THE BOARD MEETING IN BRIEF
Present at the March 9th board meeting were Pat Wilcox – President, Millie Eidson – Treasurer, Barbara Weaver – Membership Coordinator, Dick Neimeyer – Webmaster, Lauren Turczak – Secretary, Marion Radin – Events Coordinator, Evelyn Awad, Val Falco, Rosemary Lamb and Donna Mazzeo.It was decided that Marion Radin would take the helm of coordinating events , while Val Falco would remain in charge of organizing Chinese Culture Day. Dick Neimeyer will create an e-mail address for the FCA website.Judy Stevens will coordinate community service for the older children with Evelyn Awad

The next meeting will be April 27th.

UPCOMING EVENTS
THURSDAY'S AT THE CROSSINGS 

This year, our weekly playground meetings will begin on May 18. They will be held every Thursday at 1PM until the end of summer. The Crossings is located in Colonie at Exit 4 off the Northway. The address is 580 Albany Shaker Road, just East of Wolf Road. There is a wonderful playground, a maze, walking trails, a pond, bathrooms and vending machines. 

I will be there with my 3 year old as often as possible. The get-togther is casual, if you're free and feel like playing, just show up! 

Lauren Turczak
PYRAMID LAKE - FLYER ATTACHED

7-UPS POTLUCK - 

To be held on Saturday, May 13th at 5 PM at St. Paul’s Episcopal Church in Albany.  Chris Colarruso will be leading a discussion for parents about “Seeing the world through our Kids Eyes” e-mail Roseann Fogarty for more information or to sign up. rosefogarty@earthlink.net.  

AFCR EVENTS:

OPENLY TALKING TO YOUR CHILDREN ABOUT ADOPTION April 24 7-9 PM at the McKownville United Methodist Church with speaker Laurie Reynolds.

SUCCESSFUL STRATEGIES FOR FAMILIES WITH CHILDREN WITH FETAL ALCOHOL SPECTRUM DISORDER May 22 7-9 PM at the McKownville United Methodist Church.

Speakers: Sharon Kirby, Raghad Schroeder, Dianne O'Conner, Dr. Scherer. Discussion will include diagnosis, treatment and strategies for Children with FASD


Please check www.fcy-ny.org or the FCA-NY Yahoo group for updated information and additional events.

5th Annual Family Weekend in the Adirondacks
Sponsored by Families with Children From Asia
June 23-25
���
Come join other families with international children for a weekend of relaxation and cultural activities.  
.

Cost: $82/adult,$38/child for the weekend, including food and  accommodations.





Details about the weekend:

Where: Pyramid Life Center, located in Paradox, New York; (www.pyramidlife.org)

Distance: About a 1 ½ hour drive from the Capital District;

Meals: The weekend includes meals from Friday dinner through Sunday lunch; You can stay just one night if you choose for half price but we encourage weekend participation.  You can also just come for the day on Saturday and pay for meals.  Please note that on the form;

Activities: The Center is located on a pristine Adirondack lake (Pyramid Lake) which has an island, a beach and lifeguard for swimming, canoes, kayaks, rowboats and paddle boats.  There is plenty of hiking right from the facility; 

Accommodations: Nothing fancy / very basic.  You will be staying in an unheated cabin or lodge which has bathrooms, electricity and cold running water.  Hot showers are in a separate building. Bring your own bedding and towels. (But who can complain for the price?) Details to follow after registration. You may also bring a camper or set up a tent if you prefer.  

Sign up: Fill out the attached form by June 9th and send it in to Ann Lapinski along with your check. Full payment is preferred but non refundable deposits can be made.  The Center is operated by the Catholic Diocese of Albany but is open to anyone who wants to attend with no required religious affiliation.  Website: www.pyramidlife.org.  Questions: Call Ann Lapinski at 355-7581 or e-mail Ann at fbarker@nycap.rr.com

My family has been going to Pyramid Lake for 14 years and found it to be one of the nicest vacations we could think of. We look forward to sharing our experience with FCA and IAF families.

REGISTRATION FORM 2006

Type of registration:__family __individual

Name______________________________________________________

Address____________________________________________________

City ____________________________________State______Zip______

Phone # Area Code_____ Number_____________

e-mail address_____________________________

Date requested

Program

June 23-25, 2006 


Families with Children from Asia

# and ages of children__________________________________________

Special information (dietary, request for accommodation with another family)____________________________________________________________________

___Please enclose a non-refundable deposit of $25 per adult program    Amount$_________

___or full payment






       Amount$_________

___tax deductible donation to annual scholarship fund
                   Amount$_________

Make checks payable to: 
Pyramid Life Center

Mail to : 


Ann Lapinski
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114 Mohawk Drive


Program__________





Schenectady, New York 12303
Amount Due_______










Amount Paid_______
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